PAC Chair Year End Review by Ivan – May 18, 2016

With 40th anniversary plans mixed with talk of school closures, the 2015-2016 school year was an interesting one to say the least!  

First off, I want to extend my profound thanks to the PAC exec, and all the parents who have donated so much of their valuable time to the many events and day-to-day work that has to happen to ensure we are meeting the mandate of this PAC; through your incredible work we have truly enriched our children’s educational experiences and have created many opportunities to build community.

Secondly, I want to thank Ms. Powell. We greatly value the positive relationship we have with you and your staff. Your can-do attitude, selfless cooperation and leadership throughout this year has been a wonderful testament of the type of administrator, and more importantly, the kind of person you are. It has been and continues to be a pleasure to work with you and we look forward to working with you closely again next year.

Remarkably, we are almost at the end of the school year so I wanted to take a look back at all the things the PAC accomplished this year. What I have been most impressed with, is that even though we are a small school, we certainly don’t act like it! We have hosted dozens of events and have been financially responsible in both how we have spent money to support our school as well as how we have raised funds.

So here is a list of the events we have done this year:
· Food days – every 3 weeks
· Continued to look after Food For Kids program
· Family photo night in October – made $520
· Clothing Drive in Fall – 373 bags and earned $1,119
· Cookie Dough fundraiser
· Inside Out Movie Night in Nov – made $400 minus the license fee
· Bottle Drive in January – 8,352 bottles – raised $600
· Hotel Transylvania 2 on Feb 18th - 
· Clothing Drive – 171 bags  - $531 raised
· Spirit Wear for 40th anniversary (54 orders)
· Meat order in Spring - $300 raised
· 40th Anniversary festivities 

I wanted to make a special mention of the School Board presentation that Janet, Kathie Oliver, Andrew Livingston, Lily Luong, Michelle Woo, Susan and I were able to work on together – it was just another example of how great our working relationship is; everyone rolled up their sleeves and put together a amazing presentation that represented Quilchena very well.
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Guests we had this year:

· Met Sandra Nixon, our school Trustee  – developing a good relationship with her
· Kim Moldowan - came to talk about Richmond Car Seat Safety in November
· Jaclyn from Boston Pizza - talked about fundraising opportunity

With the money we have raised, we have spent a lot on our kids and the school this year:
· $150/classroom
· Bollywood lessons
· Skating lessons 
· iPads
· An author visit 
· Basketballs
· Banana word games
· Games for friendship clubs (croquet, bocce ball) 
· Gym mats
· Math manipulatives
· Aboriginal kits
· Library books
· Science equipment and social responsibility books 
· Hockey nets 
· Garden tools
· Reader’s choice books
· Field trip subsidies
· Supported DARE
· Boyd Scholarship
· … and more!

Overall, I have been very happy with the number of events we have taken on this year and the money we have spent to support our kids. Our attendance levels at PAC meetings and school events continues to be very impressive for a school of any size. 

I truly cannot say thank you enough to all the parents that have pitched in this year -  for all the dedication you have shown and for how much you care, not only about your own children, but for all Quilchena students. I have seen the many hours of “behind the scenes” work that gets done. You have been tireless in your efforts.

It is such a pleasure for me to be involved with the PAC exec team. I have witnessed the good work you do every day, while managing to juggle busy households and busy lives.  As the PAC chair, I thank you for those efforts. As a parent, I am extremely grateful for all that you do to enrich my child’s school experience. It has been an honour to be PAC chair for this year and I wish you and your families the very best for the summer and for the coming year.
